
95/2000

AGRICULTURAL 20 Litres

HOPPER-SPRAY

Emulsifiable Concentrate
Insecticide

For the control of grasshoppers on pasture, forage, cereal
crops and waste areas.

DANGER         POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

GUARANTEE:  dimethoate 400 g per litre

REGISTRATION NO. 11543
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

ZENECA Agro, a business of ZENECA Corp.
Stoney Creek, Ontario

L8G 3Z1

A93/A-1

PRECAUTIONS

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Vapour harmful.  Avoid breathing
vapour or spray mist.  Use only with adequate ventilation.
Harmful if swallowed.  Avoid contact with skin.  Concentrate may
cause eye irritation.  Wash thoroughly after handling and before
eating and smoking.  Avoid contamination of feed and foodstuffs. 
Keep out of reach of children.  Keep away from heat, sparks and
open flames.  Do not store below 5'C.



FIRST AID INSTRUCTIONS

If on skin, wash thoroughly with soap and water.  If in eyes,
flush eyes with plenty of water for at least 15 minutes, get
medical attention.  If swallowed, do not induce vomiting; get
medical attention immediately.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION

This product may cause cholinesterase inhibition.  Atropine is
antidotal. 1-2 mg. of atropine sulphate every 15-30 minutes may
be required.  Symptoms of poisoning are: anorexia (loss of
appetite), nausea, vomiting, diarrhoea, excessive salivation,
pupillary constriction, bronchoconstriction, muscle twitching,
convulsions, coma, respiratory failure.

EMERGENCY TELEPHONE NUMBER

All hours, 1-800-263-0984 ONLY for health and environmental
information.

ENVIRONMENTAL HAZARDS

May be fatal if inhaled, swallowed or absorbed through the skin.
Highly toxic to birds, bees and other wildlife.

DISPOSAL

Rinse the empty container thoroughly and add the rinsings to the
spray mixture in the tank.  Follow provincial instructions for
any required additional cleaning of the container prior to its
disposal.  Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.
Dispose of container in accordance with provincial requirements.
For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product and
the cleanup of spills, contact the regional office of
Environmental Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE



TO CONTROL GRASSHOPPERS For the control of grasshoppers on
pasture, forage, cereal crops and waste areas.

GRASSHOPPERS (nymphs):  Apply 525 to 700 mL (200 to 275 g active
ingredient per hectare) of HOPPER-SPRAY per hectare in sufficient
water to give coverage.  Do not graze or feed treated forage to
dairy cattle within 48 hours.

GRASSHOPPERS (adult or winged):  Apply one litre (425 g active
ingredient per hectare) of HOPPER-SPRAY per hectare in sufficient
water to give coverage.  Do not graze or feed treated forage
within 7 days of last application.  Repeat applications as
necessary.  Remove cattle from grazing land before spraying.  Do
not apply to cereals with 21 days of harvest.  Do not treat when
alfalfa, red clover or sweet clover is in bloom.
FOR USE IN SASKATCHEWAN

Apply all rates of HOPPER-SPRAY with at least 45 L of water per
hectare from ground equipment and with at least 11 L of water per
hectare from aircraft.

NOTICE TO BUYER

Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

**************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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